
Open Doors 
Alternate School 

Mon-Thurs - 8:45am-3:15pm
Friday - 8:45am-1:30pm

Kimberley 
Alternate School

Mon-Thurs - 8:40am - 3:10pm
Friday - 8:40am - 1:35pm

Golden 
Alternate School

Mon-Fri - 8:45am - 3:15pm

January 2024

NEWSLETTER

IMPORTANT DATES

SCHEDULE 2023-2024

We hope everyone had an enjoyable & restful break!

Welcome Back

JANUARY 26
End of Semester 1

FEBRUARY 6
Report Cards

JANUARY 15-26
Graduation Assessments

FEBRUARY 19
Family Day STAT

(No School)

FEBRUARY 20
Non-Instructional Day

(No School)

SCHOOL CALENDAR

Public Consultation
The Board of Education has approved, in principle,

the 2024-25, 2025-26, and 2026-27 school calendars. 

Each calendar requires a 60-day public consultation period.

Please review the proposed calendars (links are included in
the survey) and provide anonymous feedback by filling in

the following form by February 11, 2024:

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=V6zfLvVMT0GBKreTdIh1DU3tPi1Wxm1JlqeChPN4EAFURTUwR1BDQjBMMkhDS1NaWktTN1NIVzdKMC4u


for a copy of the 2023-2024
RMAE School Success Plan

SCHOOL SUCCESS PLAN

STUDENT
ENGAGEMENT

BUILDING STAFF
CAPACITY

COMMUNITY
CONNECTIONS

Students participated in a
bottle drive to make a
donation to the Christmas
Bureau (they raised $60!)
Students go to the Summit
Youth Hub every 2 weeks &
to the Public Library &
grocery store on a weekly
basis
Students obtain materials
for projects at the Thrift
Store
Open Doors hosted
children (3  & 4yrs old)
from Windermere Valley
Childcare Center in Dec

NUMERACY &
LITERACY

OPEN DOORS OPEN DOORS OPEN DOORS OPEN DOORS

GAS GAS GAS GAS

KAS KAS KAS KAS

School Counsellor,
Shannon Warren, is on
site every Wednesday 
EKASS Counsellor,
Michelle Biffis, is on site
every Tuesday
Students set goals every
Monday to work on
throughout the week

Students will resume
volunteering at the Food
Bank on Tuesdays in the
Spring
GAS hosted a Christmas
Luncheon in December.
Staff, students and
community members
were all in attendance

Numeracy & Literacy
Graduation
Assessments session
will take place in
January for Numeracy
10, Literacy 10 and
Literacy 12

School counsellor, Amy
Angheluta is available on
site every Wednesday &
Friday 
Counsellors from the
Golden Family Center will
be on site weekly (Ana
Marie on Mondays & Ben
Landry on Wednesdays)
EKAS will be attending
GAS on a weekly basis for
individual and group
counselling sessions and
harm reduction info
sessions

School counsellor, Ryan
McIndoe, is on site every
Wednesday
Canadian Mental Health
Association visits on
Thursdays and holds
sessions on mindfulness
EKAS attends KAS on
Tuesdays for individual
and group counselling
sessions & harm reduction
info sessions

ODAS staff are applying
the Circle of Courage
Framework via the use of
Empathy Maps with
students 
GAS Counsellor Amy
Angheluta provided a
presentation to ALL staff
on emotion coaching to
increase social-emotional
awareness and to provide
support for students

Circle of courage
framework

KAS staff are applying the
Circle of Courage
Framework and focusing
on student mastery and
empathy maps
KAS Staff are taking the
UBC Racism & Equity
course

GAS staff are applying the
Circle of Courage
Framework by giving
students voice and
choice, celebrating
successes & welcoming
students at the door
GAS staff are also
focusing on student
mastery & Empathy Maps

Numeracy & Literacy
Graduation
Assessments session
will take place in
January for Numeracy
10, Literacy 10 and
Literacy 12

Numeracy & Literacy
Graduation
Assessments session
will take place in
January for Numeracy
10, Literacy 10 and
Literacy 12

KAS hosted a Holiday
Lunch in December.
School staff,
administration, school
trustees and parents all
attended! 
Students will be going
downhill skiing at the
local hill in February &
March

https://kas.sd6.bc.ca/about-us/school-success-plan


The White Hatter offers digital literacy and internet
safety education resource materials for teachers,

students, parents and businesses

An online presentation will be taking place in
February for students & parents.

to complete
the survey!

FRIENDLY REMINDERS

We believe that GOOD ATTENDANCE is an
important factor contributing to 
the academic success of students. 

ABSENCE REPORTING
Please keep us informed to 

report student absences

ATTENDANCE

REPORTING DOCUMENTS
We encourage you to visit the following link from the

Ministry of Education for important information regarding
K-12 student reporting 

GRADUATION
ASSESSMENTS

All students graduating with BC Dogwood Diploma
must write the following Graduation Assessments:

Numeracy 10 
Literacy 10
Literacy 12 

Provincial Graduation Assessments are developed
by B.C. and Yukon teachers and are cross-curricular
measures of the provincial curricula. 

Assessments will be taking place at ODAS,
KAS and GAS throughout the two (2) weeks

between Jan 15-26

For more information
about the assessments

DIGITAL LITERACY
& SAFETY RESOURCES

STUDENT LEARNING
SURVEY

The Student Learning Survey (SLS) has been administered
every year in B.C. public schools since 2001.

The survey provides feedback on the
implementation of the curriculum changes, learning

environment, student wellness and satisfaction,
student belonging and engagement, and career preparation. 

Schools and districts use the SLS to make informed
decisions around long-term planning and goal-setting, and

in providing individual students personalized support.
In 2021, the student survey underwent a review to
accommodate an updated conceptual framework

that align questions with the core competencies of the
curriculum and the British Columbia's Policy for

Student Success.

PLEASE COMPLETE BY May 3, 2024

For a copy of the Ministry of
Education and Childcare Letter

for Parents/Guardians for
more information

SURVEY INSTRUCTIONS:
Scroll down to the Parent Login

Please use the “Direct Access” option (no logon
required)
District - “School District 6”
School - Open Doors, Golden Alternate or Kimberley
Alterate

Check your email inbox in the coming
weeks for a link to join the presentation!

https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/sites/curriculum.gov.bc.ca/files/pdf/reporting/K-12-student-reporting-one-pager-for-parents-and-caregivers.pdf
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/support/curriculum-and-assessment/assessments/graduation
https://www.awinfosys.com/SurveyFull1/central/main/access.asp


Victoria and Dom
gearing up for
Panorama this winter

ODAS hosted kiddos from Windermere Valley Child Care Society on Dec
19th. Students led them through craft, cookie and story reading stations

GRAD CORNER

Grad Photos
TENTATIVELY booked

for Feb 21-23

Stay tuned for more
information and a

booking link!

OPEN DOORS
ALTERNATE  SCHOOL

IMPORTANT DATES

 Be on the lookout for permission forms

January 23
XC Skiing & Snowshoeing at Nipika

Students will be going Skiing at
Panorama on March 4-6

NEWS FROM
DTSS

For DTSS Athletics
Information, including

Coaches, Seasons of
Play & Tournament

Schedule

Open Doors
students

participated
in a bottle

drive to
make a $60
donation to

the
Christmas

Bureau

The Foods class
created an
AMAZING

Holiday
Luncheon where
we hosted many

different
members of the

community,
including Kevin
Morrall, Brent

Wilson, Michelle
Biffis and Sasha

Jordan

Natalie Ruby (EA) led the
students through a group

art project (reindeer heads)

Left: Bryce and Bryce
making cookies. Big
Bryce was a
SPECTACULAR role
model in the kitchen!

Right: Mrs. Haggard
woking on a snowman
craft with her girls

Kaylie
CRUSHING
goals and
finishing
projects. 
We set goals
every
Monday to
tackle
throughout
the week!

Gaige showing
off his macrame

plant holder

https://dtss.sd6.bc.ca/for-students/athletics


GOLDEN
ALTERNATE  SCHOOL

IMPORTANT DATES

Students will begin
volunteering at the
Golden Food Bank
again in the Spring

GAS hosted a Holiday luncheon on
December 20. They prepared a  
turkey dinner for the staff and

students. Special guests included
Jim Mason from SD6 Maintenance
and Ben Landry, Counsellor from

the Golden Family Center 

For GSS Athletics
Information, including

Coaches, Seasons of
Play & Tournament

Schedule

GRAD CORNER

Please contact
bridget.murphy@sd6.bc.ca for

more information

NEWS FROM
GSS

Grad Photos
take place on
Jan 29-Feb 1

To book your spot!

January 29-February 1
Grad Photos at GSS

Krue Walker showing off his
gingerbread house skills

before the holidays!

Ana Marie - counsellor from
the Family Centre will be at
GAS every Monday

Ben Landry, counsellor from
the Family Center will be at
GAS every Wednesday 

https://gss.sd6.bc.ca/programs-supports/athletics
https://prestigeportraits.ca/


KIMBERLEY
ALTERNATE  SCHOOL

IMPORTANT DATES

For SSS Athletics
Information, including

Coaches, Seasons of
Play & Tournament

Schedule

For information regarding
Graduation Ceremonies, Grad

Photos, and Prom,
please contact

michelle. Iacobucci@sd6.bc.ca

NEWS FROM
SSS

GRAD CORNER

Grad Photos
take place on

Jan 8-12

To book your spot!

This year for our Holiday lunch, we
invited school staff, administration,

school trustees and parents.
Students prepared and cooked a

delicious turkey dinner which was
enjoyed by all.  

KAS went to Fairmont Hot Springs
in December where the students

and staff enjoyed a soak, followed
by a pizza lunch

During the months of
February and March, KAS

students will be participating
in skating and curling

activities and heading to the
Kimberley ski hill for some

downhill skiing.  

February & March
Skating, curling & downhill skiing

Please keep an eye out for
permission forms!

KAS went to Wasa Lake in December.
The rink wasn’t ready, so they went for

short walk around part of the lake and had
a fire to roast hot dogs

Huge CONGRATULATIONS to
Chloe Gordon - she won 3rd place in the

Legion Remembrance Day poster contest!

https://sss.sd6.bc.ca/programs-supports/athletics
https://prestigeportraits.ca/


WORK IN TRADES


